
 

 

RHONDDA CYNON TAF COUNCIL   
    

 Minutes of the Virtual.meeting of the Climate Change Cabinet Sub Committee 
held on Wednesday, 27 September 2023 at 2.00 pm. 

 
This meeting was recorded, details of which can be accessed here 

 
County Borough Councillors – The following Councillors were present: 

 
Councillor C Leyshon (Chair) 

 
Councillor A Crimmings Councillor R Lewis 

Councillor M Norris  
 

Officers in attendance 
 

Mr C Hanagan, Service Director of Democratic Services & Communication 
Mr S Gale, Director of Prosperity & Development 

Mr D Powell, Director of Corporate Estates 
Ms L Lawson, Performance Manager 

Ms E Dean, Environment Planner 
Mr A Roberts, Head of Energy & Carbon Reduction 

Mr R Wistow, Ecologist 
Mr S Williams, Director for Highways, Streetcare and Transportation Services 

Mr C Davies, Corporate Policy & Consultation Manager 
 

Apologies for absence 
 

  Councillor W Owen  
 
  

1   Declaration of Interest  
 

 

 In accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, there were no declarations 
made pertaining to the agenda. 
  
 

 

 
2   Minutes  

 
 

 It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 23rd 
March 2023 as an accurate reflection. 
  
 

 

 
3   Climate Change Cabinet Sub Committee Work Programme 2023-2024 

Municipal Year  
 

 

 The Service Director, Democratic Services and Communications presented the 
Climate Change Cabinet Sub Committee Work Programme 2023-24 to 
Members.  
  
The Chair emphasised that Members were very keen on attending site visits. A 
Member confirmed that they welcomed the suggestion of site visits throuoght the 

 

 

https://rctcbc.moderngov.co.uk/ieListMeetings.aspx?CId=376&Year=0&LLL=0


 

County Borough.  
  
Following discussion, Members RESOLVED: 
  

1.     To approve the Climate Change Cabinet Sub-Committee Work 
Programme for the 2023-2024 Municipal Year, as attached as Appendix 
1; 

  
2.     To agree to undertake site visits during the Municipal Year to the 

proposed list of locations: 
       Launch of School Eco Awards; 
       Ysgol Gynradd Gymraeg Awel Taf, Rhydyfelin; 
       Soaring Supersaurus, Penrhys; 
       Canolfan Calon Taf; and 
       Welcome to our Woods – Crop Cycle  

  
3.     To receive a future report of the Chair with the findings from each of the 

site visits. 
  
  

4   'Think Climate RCT' The Council's Tackling Climate Change Strategy 2022-
2025  
 

 

 The Performance Manager presented the ‘Think Climate RCT: The Council’s 
Tackling Climate Change Strategy 2022-2025’ to Members.  
  
The Chair welcomed the report in this format and commented that she liked the 
hyperlinks contained within the report. The Chair noted that because 
procurement lays such a large part of the Council’s  Carbon Reduction then she 
would like to see more about procurement in the quarterly reports.  
  
Discussions ensued and a Member noted that the report fits in well with the 
Council’s Corporate Plan and that the report highlights how much work is being 
done in the background by the Council to hit their targets. The Member referred 
to the Electric Vehicle report that is due to come to the Sub Committee in 
December and queried whether we could invite the National Grid to attend the 
meeting to see what their plans are for the future. The Chair agreed that this was 
a good suggestion and the Director of Corporate Estates agreed to liaise with 
the National Grid to arrange a suitable time.  
  
Discussions continued and another Member welcomed the report and 
commented that it was useful to have all the information in one place and that 
this a useful tool for the public. Another Member agreed and welcomed this 
format going forward. In respect of the National Grid, a Member suggested that 
the Chair has a pre meeting with Officers prior to the December meeting to 
ascertain what the key issues are so that the necessary challenge can be 
provided to the National Grid.  
  
Following discussion, Members RESOLVED: 
  

1.     To consider the information contained within the report; 
2.     To invite the National Grid to attend a subsequent meeting of the 

Committee as part of the Sub Committee’s Work Programme; and 
3.     To note the potential to further embed the Council’s response to Climate 

 

https://www.soaringsupersaurus.com/
https://welcometoourwoods.org/cropcycletreherbert/


 

Change into the business of the Council as part of the development of 
the Council’s new Corporate Plan. 

  
  

5   'Nature on Your Doorstep': Update on the implementation of the Living 
Landscape project in Rhondda Cynon Taf  
 

 

 The Director of Prosperity & Development presented the ‘Nature on your 
Doorstep’ to Members in order to Members on local places for nature grant 
funded works undertaken in 22/23 and planned for 24/25.  
  
Discussions ensued and the Chair welcomed the report and noted that Cabinet 
Members previously met the Apprentices, however, the Chair suggested that it 
would be a good opportunity for Cabinet Members to meet with the Apprentices 
again on a site visit. Another Member agreed and noted that the Committee 
previously met the graduates and that it would be useful for the Committee to 
meet with the Apprentices.  
  
Discussions continued and a Member noted that we have fantastic nature sites 
across the County Borough. The Member referred to the Carnetown    ponds 
and noted how pleased he was to see this on the list and once that area has 
been assessed, the Member requested if Officers could provide an update that 
could be shared with the community. Officers agreed to get back to Members as 
the area develops.  
  
A Member praised the Council’s work with graduates and Apprentices and noted 
that this will play a huge part in our planning and development and praised such 
a detailed report.  
  
Following discussion, Members RESOLVED:  
  

1.     To consider the progress reported, the planned expenditure and how this 
contributes to the broader objective of developing a Living Landscape 
project across RCT; 

2.     To arrange a site meeting for the Committee to meet with the new 
Biodiversity Apprentices 

  
 

 

 
6   Urgent Business  

 
 

 There was no urgent business to report.  
 

 

 
 

This meeting closed at 2.30 pm Councillor C Leyshon 
Chair. 

 
  


